

OFFICE OF THE MAYOR

April 21, 2018

The Honorable Eric Jackson Mayor, City of Trenton 319 East State Street Trenton, New Jersey 08608

Dear Mayor Jackson:

I am following up on our February 7, 2018 meeting at your office. In said meeting, you stated that all assembled shall meet for a direct update on Trenton Water Works. Furthermore, it is my understanding that the follow up meeting for key stakeholders was to be held within 45 days of our February 7th meeting; as of today this meeting has not been scheduled. On behalf of the residents receiving service from Trenton Water Works, I strongly suggest that this meeting be scheduled and open to the public.

Separately, I contacted the Commissioner's Office of the Department of Environmental Protection (DEP) to confirm that the directives in the Administrative Consent Order have been met to date. Although I have been informed that they have, I believe it is incumbent that the residents have the opportunity to be informed of Trenton Water Work's efforts at this meeting. Furthermore, I offer to host this very important meeting in Hamilton Township.

In closing, at a minimum I believe it is vital to reconvene the Mayors and staff from effected towns to update us on Trenton Water Works efforts.

I look forward to your reply as soon as possible.

Sincerely,

Kelly A. Yaede

Mayor